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PRESS RELEASE BY THE PREMIER. MR. DUNSTAN. 

HACKNEY DEVELOPMENT. 22.9.72 

Local people will have a major say in reshaping the Hackney North 
area under a community development programme announced by the 
Premier, Mr. Dunstan, today0 

He said a Community Development Committee with both local govern-
ment and local resident participation is to be established to 
manage the project* 

"The scheme is a major step towards the kind of effective public 
involvement in town and community planning that is an essential 
part of a modern democratic system. 

"In effect the community representatives will guide the project 
and be able to call upon the assistance of specialists on the 
committee"„ 

A special poll would be held shortly to ensure that local 
residents were properly represented. 

Hackney Ward ratepayers and resident State voters would be 
eligible to stand and vote0 

Other members of the Committee would include a sociologist, a 
State planner, an independent planner, a private developer, a 
Government co-ordinating officer, and the Chairman. 

The Chairman will be Mr. Alec Ramsay, General Manager of the South 
Australian Housing Trust. 

Mr. Dunstan said that the Hackney North scheme had now reached the 
stage where a Supplementary Development Plan for the area would 
shortly be reported upon. 

The Committee would have the job of examining the concept of the 
plan and of implementing planning in the area through full 
consultation with independent experts and local residents. 

Mr. Dunstan said that the Committee would be assisted by 
independent consultants who had wide ranging experience in 
community development schemas interstate. 

He said the Hackney Community Development Committee and its 
officers would work from a Community Development Office to be 
established in the Hackney North area. 

Residents would also be able to use this office and its facilities 
for meeting and for any other development committee they might like 
to establish,, 
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